KV High School

PSSC Meeting – November 21st, 2011
	Present:
	
	 Regrets:
	

	Craig Logan
	Lynda Rogers
	Carol Hamilton
	Sean McCullum

	Lori Munn
	
	Gail Evans-Brown
	

	Ryan Hachey
	
	Bob Crowley
	

	Cyndi Joudrey
	
	Gwen Shuttleworth
	

	Peter Smith
	
	Linda Campbell
	

	Sharon Bradley-Munn
	
	Jane Richard
	


1. Call to Order: The meeting was called to order at 7:04 p.m.

2. Agenda for the meeting this evening was reviewed and was approved by Craig Logan and seconded by Sharon Bradley-Munn.
3. Minutes from the meeting October 17th, 2011 were reviewed. They were approved by Cyndi Joudrey and seconded by Craig Logan.
4. Correspondence:

· Lori received notice from Linda Campbell that regrettably she will no longer be able to participate on the PSSC for the remainder of the year. Mr. Smith will check to see if she needs to be replaced.

5. Student Report

· The Hockey home opener was on Nov 15 at the QPlex with excellent attendance. 

· RIP Seely was on the following night (Nov 16). 

· This week (Nov 21-25) is Comedy Week at the school. This is the first time they’ve done this and the purpose is to promote the two plays. The Improv Team did a little skit at lunchtime today. There will also be a skit contest on Friday with various Advisory classes competing. Another activity was a fun competition between the Reach for the Top Team vs cast members on drama-related topics. 

· The school will have a float in the KV Christmas Parade. The theme is Blue & white. 

· Next week there will be Multicultural Night run by student volunteers which will be open to the community. On the same night will be the first Coffee House in support of Movember. The Coffee House is also open to the community.

6. Action items/Business arising from previous meeting:

a. Health Fair: Lori reviewed results and learnings from the Grade 9 Health Fair. 

i. At the last minute a couple of agencies dropped out. 

ii. Overall it was a fairly successful event and the students interacted quite well with the exhibitors. 

iii. Lori will send out a thank-you letter this week. In the letter she will include a Save-the-Date of October 18, 2012.

iv. Lori has compiled a folder with all the relevant info with the intention that the next person in charge of the event will find the process easier next year. 

v. Discussed our observation that unless there is a representative there to interact with the students, there is little value in leaving brochures on a table.

vi. Mr. Smith noted that more Scavenger Hunt sheets appeared to have been filled out this year.

vii. The prizes of six $10 Empire Theatre gift cards were drawn for and given to the winners.

viii. Craig had purchased 13 cases of 24 bottles of water when they went on sale at Superstore. Approximately 2 cases were left over.

ix. Total cost of the event was $133.50 for water and gifts cards plus $18.70 on refreshments at the cafeteria.

b. Peanut Allergy: The student is still having reactions. The last one was this past Thursday in the morning after a school assembly which was the earliest reaction ever (most have occurred later in the day). One reaction requiring administration of an epi-pen has occurred in the past month. Mr. Smith expressed concern that the school administration is unsure what further steps can be taken. There had been some talk of kids (including the affected student) to put together a presentation for Advisory classes. There are also 4 other students with less-severe peanut allergies at KVHS. At one time they had offered to help with the skits/presentations. Mr. Smith will check back on this to see if the student(s) are still willing. Mr. Smith noted that the custodial and maintenance crews are on board with the reduced areas for eating.

c. Communication to Parents: The Grade 9 voicemail issue should now be fixed. Any parents who are still not receiving voicemail/email/Edline will need to be taken care of on a case-by-case basis. All voicemail messages are also posted on Edline. Mr. Smith sent a voicemail to Grade 9 parents only last week, so any parents who did not receive that should contact the school secretary.

d. KVHS Sign: Mr. Smith contacted two companies to get ballpark pricing on a sign similar to Hampton High School’s sign. The quotes were in the range of $18-$20 thousand with an extra $6,000 to have the sign 2-sided instead of single-sided. The largest portion of the cost is the digital part of the sign accounting for approximately $10,000. The rest of the cost is for the stand, base plates, permits, running the electrical, etc. Mr. Smith will take care of sending the information to John McDonald to have it put on the capital list. He doesn’t expect that we will be getting a sign in the near future but there is still some capital work being done and it is unlikely that we would be able to fundraise the amount needed for the sign.

8.  New Business

· Budget Review: The school gets money from the province to run the school. The school has a purchasing card to access these funds which includes the PSSC budget. There is also a school budget with a chequing account for certain expenses. Mr. Smith can reimburse PSSC purchases made by individual PSSC members from this account and then reconcile the difference between the two accounts in April. 

· Discussed cost of Staff Appreciation Week and whether it was better to have the breakfast the same week as in the past or in April as we ended up doing in 2011. Craig clarified that the reason the breakfast date was moved last year was due to the schedule of the cook. However in the end it was held in the Culinary Tech area which proved to be preferable to the cafeteria and PSSC members were able to cook the breakfast using multiple stoves. No decision was made on a date for the breakfast. 

· MADD Presentation: Mr. Smith advised that the MADD presentation this school year will cost $900 instead of the usual $200. When he inquired why there was such a price increase, he was told that for the past several years KVHS has been the recipient of a grant but that now it was another school’s turn. This may be an area that PSSC will be asked to contribute funds towards. 

· Lori asked Mr. Smith to consider other big ticket items that the school needs. Mr. Smith advised that under the umbrella of Communications, one item may be projectors that can be used for presentations and meetings. 

· Budget to be discussed next meeting as we did not have a quorum.

· School Improvement Plan (SIP): Last fall Mr. Smith wrote the plan and the school has been working on it. Mr. Smith met on Friday with the department heads and Vice Principals to review.

· Mr. Smith will present the plan to the PSSC in the December and January meetings to update the committee on where the school is with the plan, where they are going and to get feedback. He will then make a revised copy to have on file. 

9.  Principal’s Report 

· Edline & Website: The ball is rolling on getting the website updated. Mr. Smith recently went through the website page by page and sent comments/reminders to the teachers he believed responsible for various areas. Once updated the webpage will not change much except the front page which will be used to advertise items such as plays, etc. Edline will be the site for frequently changing information such as game schedules. 

· PD Days: On Oct 21st, half of the staff were marking Ontario Comprehension Assessments. This is in preparation for standardized tests that all students must pass in order to graduate. Other staff were involved in other meetings. For example, due to the new Math 10 curriculum, all of the math teachers met in Hampton. 

· Oct 24th PD Day was for Professional Learning Communities (PLCs). This is an idea from the US to get teachers working together and sharing information. This year the PLCs were not necessarily course-based but were more department-specific. Eg. Fine Arts was for Art and Music teachers. Each group had to select two topics from a list provided by Mr. Smith. Eg. “How are you going to deal with students handing in late assignments?” 

· Project/Problem-based Learning is an effort to add more real-life issues into classwork and to encourage collaboration. This provides an opportunity for rich learning as well as some cross-class collaboration. Mr. Hachey was very involved with trying out Problem-based Learning at Sussex High School and shared an example of a student who used a wheelchair making a presentation to a class about the challenges he faced and then the class had to figure out ways to solve these challenges. Can even extend to community involvement. All teachers at KVHS are expected to try at least one small example of Project/Problem based learning this year. 

· PD Day on Nov 18 – Teachers worked individually or in pairs on curriculum development.

· Mr. Frank is now acting Vice Principal replacing Mme Casey who is on loan with the Teacher’s Union. Ms. Galbraith has taken over as acting chair of the English Department to replace Mr. Frank.

· Safe Grad fundraiser was held Nov 18 at the Phoenix Dinner Theatre

· Mr. Smith checked into why the school’s mailing address shows as Rothesay. This is because the post office box is actually located in Rothesay. 

· Re Drugs in the school, Mr. Smith advised that the school administration is doing as much as it can with the resources available. All high schools have this issue. There have been no major drug busts this year and there is a drug counsellor at the school every Thursday. They take action on anything that they hear about.

· The Red Cross Anti-Bullying program has been in place at KVHS for the past 2 years. It is called “Beyond the Hurt.”

10. “Once Around the Table”
· Sharon asked about the email Mr. Smith had sent out looking for volunteers for the appeals process. In these cases Mr. Smith passes the names on to the school board and they contact the number of parents required. These cases come up very infrequently. The parents who participate would be involved in cases at another school and would be required to review the evidence and provide input.

· Sharon inquired if the school has ever considered an outside food vendor such as Tim Horton’s in an effort to provide more choice and reduce the need/desire for students to travel off school grounds. Mr. Smith answered that this is handled through Supply & Services in Fredericton and is outside his control. Currently Chartwells has the food services contract. 

14.  Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

15.  Next meeting: December 19th, 2011
Respectively submitted by:

Carol Hamilton 
